Suffield Little League

Board of Directors Meeting

Monday, April 9, 2007
Attendees:

The following board members were present:  H. LaBarre, S. Pallotti, D. Beltramello D. Mercik, W. Pare, J. Dion, M. Voisine, S. Looney, S. Dallaire, R. Mankouski, J. Kulas. Also in attendance:  Joanne Stafford, Wayne Lancioni, Dave Yahne, Leeayn Burke and Bill King.

Minutes:

Dave Mercik reviewed the minutes of the meeting held on March 12, 2007.   Minutes were accepted and approved.

Fundraising:
Wayne Lancioni noted that we raised $760 from the clinics held at Sports World.  Joanne Stafford reviewed the status of the upcoming dance (5/5).  Scott Looney and Franco Frare will be handling the sports memorabilia auction for the event.  Joanne also noted two new signs for the Farm field (FEB and Urge Now) to be made with the new materials discussed at the last meeting.  Flyers for the Cooperstown trip on June 10th have gone out.   
Fields and Maintenance:

Scott Looney discussed the status of fields, noting that the Minors, Yankee Gas and Farm fields at the Christian complex are not available for use as yet.  Babb’s, Bridge Street, Fleming and the batting cage at Christian are open.  Scott noted that we are within the maintenance budget.  A work day is scheduled for Sunday 4/22/07 to prepare the fields for opening day.
Safety:

Roxanne Mankouski covered the status of the safety program and the need for medical release forms to be collected by coaches.  Roxanne also discussed the addition of field and game safety checklists to be reviewed weekly.  
Food Booth:

Leeayn Burke discussed the food booth needs and suggestions for the upcoming season.  Leeyan and several others have volunteered to clean up the food booth on 4/20/07.  
Finance:

Mike Voisine reviewed the Treasurer’s Report for February, noting that we have $30,951.42 in the account after paying expenses for March.  We have taken in $39,950 thus far in registration fees.

Umpires:
Steve Dallaire led the discussion on umpires.  The umpire training sessions have been successful and Steve suggested that we have a mechanism for monitoring the young umpires while they are in action during the upcoming season.  Steve suggested that John Bibisi could routinely and regularly oversee some of the older umpires (perhaps around 5 of them) in order for them to get good feedback on there development from an adult certified umpire.  This could benefit the League by developing these umpires in order for them to work the major’s games in the future.  Steve suggested that John would monitor these umpires 4 or 5 times during the season.  
Executive Session
League Constitution:

Mike Voisine discussed a draft of the League Constitution.  Voting will take place during the May meeting.  

Player Agent Discussions:

Jim Dion reviewed the rules and league description materials to confirm the existing rules prior to re-distribution to the coaches and inclusion on the website.  

The Parise Tournament rules were also updated in regards to pitch count and pitching in back to back games.   
